ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, March 18, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by member Matt Mora.

Pledge of allegiance led by Pres. Everett Elstak.
Welcome new members & guests:
none.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with March birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Richard Hartman (age 73) and the youngest member was Rudy Martinez, Jr. (age 50).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Mike Lutz and his crew, Ike Eisenminger, John Donnellan, Ben Olenick, Mike Lutz, Benny De Los Santos, Greg Shean and Homer Fetzer, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of venison sausage, cole slaw, beans, bread and pudding.
Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the February 18, 2013 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented, although Secretary James Benavides was not present. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary James Benavides was not present.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Greg Shean.  The financial report was approved as presented.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
·
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

·
Chaplain - Nat Chavez reported that SLMC will lead the final Stations of the Cross on Good Friday, March 29, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Nat asked for as many SLMC volunteers as possible.  Also, Nat announced that the closing prayer will be dedicated to our the new pope, Pope Francis.

·
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas reported that he purchased 24 new knives, 14 new 52-qt. ice chests, 4 new spatula/ turners, and one steel paddle.  All have been engraved as SLMC property.

·
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

·
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 244 active members, 2 new members and 44 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
·
Communications - vacant.

·
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that the website has been updated with everything except the minutes.

·
Christian Services - Wallie Fields provided a written report.

·
Entertainment - Manuel Ibarra reported that the SLMC will attend the S.A. Talons indoor football game on March 23, 2013 at 7:00 p.m, with a tailgate party beginning at 5:30 p.m.  Ticket are $25 per person.  Manuel is also working on a Spurs game and Missions game.

·
Public Relations - Joe Groff had no report.

·
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that the committee recommended and the president approved a $200 contribution to the Little Flower Church for their casino night.  Incarnate Word High School requested $300 for graduating seniors, which was denied by the committee.  WGD contribution requests are bing accepted from March 15-May 15, 2013.

·
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the 40th Annual Wild Game Dinner is 348 days away.  Customers & members informed Rico that the 39th WGD was a huge success., with thanks to everybody who volunteered.  Rico said it is too early for preliminary figures for the WGD, as expenses and bills are still coming in.  Rico asked that outstanding bills be submitted to Larry Ridder by the end of the month.  Rico will begin holding “lessons learned” meetings in the St. Joseph room on Tuesday, March 26 and Tuesday, April 2.  Rico is working on thank you letters.

Joey Groff reported selling more Big Bucks tickets than ever (504 tickets total), including credit card sales of $45,000 (up from $46,000 and $38,000 in prior years).

Don O’Brien reported that the Argentina dove hunt alone brought in more than $5,000; the 52-card gun raffles were a huge success; and Matt Mora is already working on prize acquisition for next year.

David Keller reported that the program made $1,200.

Reports of Special Committees:
·
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report.

·
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

·
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
·
Logo Attire Committee - Todd Shannon reported that he sold $300 worth of caps & aprons during the Wild Game Dinner.

Unfinished Business:
none

New Business:
·
Fr. Jim’s 40th Anniversary of Ordination is coming up soon.

·
St. Patrick’s Day Toast – Steve Kelly & Don O’Brien led the club in a traditional Irish Toast in celebration of St. Patrick’s Day.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
·
Homer Fetzer announced that the Habitat for Humanity build was finished.  He also explained that the land was donated by the Groethes family, resulting in 14 finished homes on the land.  Dedication of the new home will be Saturday, March 23, 2013 at 11:00 a.m.

·
Joe Pina asked for volunteers to participate in the San Antonio Bar Association Chili Cookoff on Saturday, April 13, 2013 at the Barrera Ranch.  Joe needs a team of four people, two of whom must be lawyers.  Joe also asked for suggestions for Guest Speakers.

·
Matt Mora announced that the Sharing of Gifts Banquet will be on Monday, July 15, 2013 with five sponsors of the Wild Game Dinner as honored guests.

·
Don O’Brien & Steve Kelly led the club in a St. Patrick’s Day toast.  

Raffle winners were Duffy Bowen, Tony Paniagua, Don O’Brien, and Art Chapa.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Nat Chavez and seconded by Larry Dryer.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
